Overview of Three U.S. Geological Survey Water Resources Division (USGS-WRD) Projects in Interior Alaska, 2004 Field Season
The seminar will provide an overview of following U.S. Geologic Survey Water Resource Division (USGS-WRD) projects in interior Alaska:

I.  
Assessment of Water Quality in Chena Slough near North Pole, Alaska 

Effects of increased urbanization along Chena Slough are contributing to accelerated degradation of one of the most popular Arctic grayling fisheries in Interior Alaska. In particular, excess growth of aquatic plants and nuisance algae, impoundment of water and sediment upstream of several road crossings, reduction of natural surface water inflow, and occasional effluent discharge from failed septic systems are negatively impacting spawning and rearing habitat for grayling as well as the recreational value of Chena Slough. Chena Slough has been on the Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation (ADEC) “Impaired Water Body” list for petroleum products, septic tank effluent, and sediment since the mid-1990’s.  

Objectives: 

The Chena Slough Technical Committee (a multi-agency group formed in 2000) implemented a three phase restoration approach consisting of 1) assessment/reestablishment of fish passage, 2) stream channel and road-crossing restoration, and 3) evaluation of restoration success.  

II.  
Hydrologic Assessment of Selected Placer-Mined Creeks in the Birch Creek Watershed near Central, Alaska

Placer mining has affected streamflow and geomorphic conditions in the Birch Creek Watershed. During heavy runoff events, much of the suspended sediment load in the watershed may originate from historic placer gold mine areas where little or no reclamation work has been completed, as well as from more recently mined areas that have been recontoured but lack adequate vegetation cover to prevent erosion. Several of the Birch Creek mined tributaries have been on the ADEC “Impaired Water Body” list for turbidity since 1992. 

Objectives: 

1) Determine if sites disturbed by placer mining are contributing significantly higher amounts of sediment into the Birch Creek watershed compared to undisturbed sites by monitoring suspended sediment loads above and below selected mine areas. 2) Collect discharge and channel cross-section data at selected sites to aid the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) in stream channel design for Birch Creek watershed reclamation projects.

III.  
National Stream Quality Accounting Network (NASQAN) in the Yukon River Drainage Basin

The purpose of the NASQAN program is to develop a national baseline water chemistry data set that is long-term and systematically collected. Measured constituents include nutrients, major ions, and suspended sediment. 

The 2001-2005 NASQAN sampling program for the Yukon River Watershed includes winter and summer sampling at three sites on the Yukon River, one site on the Porcupine River, and one site on the Tanana River. Published data are available at http://water.usgs.gov/nasqan/.

In interior Alaska, the USGS-WRD continues to maintain a network of eighteen stream gages transmitting near real-time data, sixteen crest-stage gages, and twenty four ground water wells. Data are available at http://waterdata.usgs.gov/ak/nwis.

